




































10 Years in Nunavut! 

 

Dear Friends and Supporting Churches, 

 

The month of July marked a true milestone in our lives: it has now been ten years since 

we moved from the United States to Nunavut, Canada. Our first year was spent in 

Rankin Inlet interning with the Nathan Jones family. Then, nine years ago, we moved 

730 miles (1,168 kilometers) east to the capital city of Iqaluit. With all that has 

transpired in our lives, it is hard to say that “time flies.” In this update letter we will try 

to highlight some of the LORD’s working over the past ten years. 

 

A growing family – We moved to Nunavut with two sons, ages one year and ten 

months. We now have nine children and our oldest recently turned twelve years old. 

Our lives are obviously abundantly full of the LORD’s blessings (and full of the 

accompanying responsibilities). 

 

God’s faithfulness – Ten years ago, we were stepping out trusting that the LORD 

would meet and direct in every need. Our monthly support was extremely low, and 

we honestly did not know how everything would work out. We are now ten years 

into living out the faithfulness of God. Truly, the missionary’s greatest need is not a 

system of financial support (although our appreciation for our support is great!), but 

an accurate dependence upon the God they have gone to proclaim.  

 

A building/home – Still lacking in financial support, we moved to Iqaluit into an 

apartment that cost us an average of $3,000/mo. Those first four years in Iqaluit we 

were a bit nomadic, as we lived in four different housing units before purchasing our 

current building. God’s hand was upon us for good, including acquiring for 

us a mortgage against great odds, providing all the funds needed to renovate 

an unliveable building, and sending much help for the manual labour, so that 

today we own a building which houses our family as well as the meeting 

room for the church. 

 

A growing church family – When we moved to Iqaluit, we did not know 

anyone. We knew the process would be long and would require much effort 

and waiting in order to see friendships developed and eventually blossom 

into the salvation of souls and the gathering of a body of believers into Iqaluit Baptist 

Church. Today, nine years later, we are experiencing what humanly seemed impossible in 

2010. For years, the only souls that came to church were young children; we even became 

known by some as the church that merely ran a children’s club. It 

was a memorable Sunday when an adult first came to a service; we 

looked at each other and said, “It actually really happened!” Even 

after that first adult came to church, it was still years before we 

saw adults coming to church regularly. It was even years more 

before we saw the first converts (eight years in total). We know 

that we have so much more to learn in order to be all that God 

would have us to be as His representatives, but we thank Him for 

all that He has done thus far. Though still a small church, we have 

become a solid core group of around twenty people. Our focus these days is on discipling 

the believers we have and continuing to witness to the many who still need to be reached. 
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Supporter’s faithfulness – In meditating on our ten years in 

Nunavut, our minds our quickly drawn to the blessing that you all 

have been to us over the years. Many of you, churches and 

individuals, have prayed for and/or financially supported us from 

the very beginning. God has used you to meet so many of our needs. 

Just starting to count all that has been invested during these ten 

years is humbling. THANK YOU to each and every one who has 

prayed for the ministry here and generously given to meet our 

financial needs. Only the LORD knows who all has done what. May 

He bless you greatly for your love and care for our family and the 

precious souls of the Inuit whom we have been called to serve.   

 

The next step…. – It is natural at this milestone to think about not 

just the past ten years, but the next ten years as well. If God should 

tarry His return and keep us in this present world, what will the next 

ten years hold for our life and ministry? Some of our vision for the 

next years of the work in Iqaluit are as follows: 

 

- To see our children mature into Godly adults who know and love Him with all of 

their hearts.  

- To see the believers here increasingly grounded in their knowledge of and 

relationship with Christ to become Godly leaders, spouses, and parents capable of 

making disciples of others. 

- To apply for and receive dual citizenship in Canada for me and Loretta and our two 

US-born children (our Canadian-born children will automatically be eligible for 

dual citizenship). We have started the process of preparing all the paperwork. 

- To see our church group take the next steps into officially organizing and acquiring 

it’s own building. 

Again, ten years is a long time that many of you have supported us in Nunavut. THANK 

YOU for your prayers and financial support. May the LORD be exalted in this far 

northern end of the world until He returns. 

 

   Christ’s for the Arctic,\, 

Paul J. & Loretta,  

Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, Eden, and Carrie Hitz 

Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

 

Praises: 

1. 10 years of life and ministry in the north 

2. A small but growing assembly of 

believers  

3. The LORD’s faithful provision 

 

 

 

Prayer Requests: 

1. Spiritual growth of our family 

2. The church group to be stable, to 

organize and acquire its own building. 

3. To acquire dual citizenship in Canada 
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BAFFIN BITS: 

ARCTIC ATMOSPHERE 

Iqaluit: Sep. 10, ’19 

42 F (6 C)  
 

Sunrise: 5:42 a.m. 

Sunset: 7:20 p.m. 
 
 

Before and After 



Hello, all. We are happy to announce the birth of our tie breaker 
child... And the girls are ahead with the birth of Carol Mae Aputi Hitz. 
She was born at 12:40 PM, May 28. She was 19.5 inches (50 cm) long 
and weighed 8 pounds. Loretta and baby Carol are doing well. Thank 
you to all who have prayed for us. We are so thankful for this new life 
added to our family. What an amazing gift from God.  

 

 

In Christ, Paul Hitz and Family. 



Baffin Island 

ᕿᑭᖅᑖᓗᒃ 
  

 

 
Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

Whenever the weather is extremely cold and especially when it is windy, we can tell the difference in our 

house. I woke up this morning and could feel that the house was a bit 

cooler than normal. After checking the weather app on my phone, I knew 

why. For those unfamiliar with Celsius and not sure of the camparison to 

Fahrenheit, let me assure you, it was very cold! 

 

We had a good Christmas holiday season with several extra activities plus 

some added time to spend together as a family. Our annual church 

Christmas dinner was well-attended and a blessing to all. There was 

plenty of food, good fellowship, and some visitors. For the second year in 

a row, our church gathered together Christmas gift bags for the men at 

one of our local prison facilities. This year we expanded the effort to 

include the women’s prison facility. Both the men and the women were 

very thankful and appreciative for the gifts given. We included some 

Scripture material in each bag and we pray for the Good Seed of the 

Word to grow in hearts. Another blessing this year was the invitation I 

received to attend a Christmas gathering sponsored by the prison. After 

more than two years of consistently holding Bible studies in the prison 

facility, we are seeing increasing opportunities to influence.  

 

Our church group over the past year has continued to grow in spiritual strength and maturity and we 

have added a couple new consistent attenders. We have had many visitors, and most happily, our local 

people are increasingly making an impact in their families’ and friends’ lives. This is the long-term 

growth, the “fruit that remains” that we have been working toward from the very beginning. There is 

still much to be accomplished, but we praise the LORD for what He is doing and we are seeking to be 

faithful to Him in all our ways.  

 

Our family is excited to announce that, LORD willing, in May we will grow by another precious soul! 

Loretta is due with baby #9; we would appreciate your prayers for her and the child. This little one 

will be a tie breaker between the four boys and the four girls, so we are waiting to be surprised at what 

God has chosen for us. Now for the hard part…… deciding on a name! 

 

With the continued growth of the church group and the growth of our family, we sense more and more 

the need to either move out of the church to our own home or to have the church move into its own 

space. When we moved into the shared church/house, we had five young children six years old and 

under; but now with baby #9 soon to arrive, we are feeling the squeeze of the tight quarters. These 

conditions have been a difficulty, to be honest, but we are more thankful for God’s refining of our 

hearts (our attitudes) toward our situation than we are about the prospect of God relieving our 

situation. We have spent over a year praying and searching for either option; the greatest physical 

obstacles (nothing is impossible with God!) are the immense cost and the lack of real-estate options in 

our capital city. Would you pray specifically for us that God would open the door for us to take 

this next vital step? There is a foreclosed house that has recently come on the market. It will need 

some significant repairs, but it is in much better condition than the church building was when we 

bought it. If we are to get this building, we will need the bank to accept an offer within our 

affordability, and we will need some help to do the repairs. Please pray with us that God would 

open this particular door if that is His will.  
  

   Christ’s for the Arctic,\, 

Paul J., Loretta, Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, Eden, and Baby Hitz 

Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

Praises: 

1. Church growth 

2. Ministry opportunities in the local prisons 

 

 

Prayer Requests: 

1. God’s wisdom in our lives 

2. Spiritual growth of believers 

3. Plans to buy a home  

Hitz Family 
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BAFFIN BITS: 

ARCTIC ATMOSPHERE 

Iqaluit: Jan. 10, ’19 

-26 F (-32 C)  
Wind chill -54 F (-48 C) 

Sunrise: 9:07 a.m. 

Sunset: 2:17 p.m. 
 
 



Baffin Island 

ᕿᑭᖅᑖᓗᒃ 
  

 

 
Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

Winter has returned to the far north. The last couple months have been busy with extra time devoted to 

winter preparations.  Among other repairs, I fixed a leaky drain pipe, installed a new heat trace, 

repaired weather stripping around exterior doors, and installed a more efficient oil pan heater on our 

vehicle. We are thankful to have a woodstove, and a supply of wood (mostly from used shipping 

pallets) chopped and ready for the winter. As I type this letter I am enjoying the warmth of the stove. 

We’ve been in the north for nine years now and I don’t think I can say that I love the cold any more 

than when I came. However, I have learned how to better prepare for it and to learn to enjoy some of 

the unique opportunities that come with it. These physical difficulties are a good opportunity for us all 

to be reminded that our joy and strength to walk with God does not come from external circumstances.  

How many times do we find ourselves thinking, “If it just wasn’t so cold …, or “If I were just a little 

younger… then I’d do this for the LORD.” Our sole purpose in life is to know and serve Christ. 

 

In our last update, we asked you all to pray about our need to expand the church facility and find other 

housing for our family. Our offer to purchase a building down the street was rejected and although the 

owner has come down slightly on the price, he is not willing to meet us in the middle at a price we can 

afford. We have not given up hope and we trust that the LORD will provide somehow; if not this 

building, then something else. For those who may not realize, the housing market in the capital city is 

very high: we recently looked at a 1-bath, 2-bedroom house (plus a den) that has been reduced in price 

to $499,000 CAD (about $380,000 USD). Our town is constantly growing and there has been a history 

of shortage and overpricing in housing. “With God all things are possible.” 

  

In September I had the opportunity to go to a pastor’s conference in Saskatchewan. While there I was 

able to connect with several old friends and make some new ones. It was a blessing in many ways to 

be able to be there. 

 

In October, we had some severe weather (high winds) that caused a lot of damage to buildings in 

town. Many buildings had roofing and siding ripped off. Our church property was not damaged other 

than one small piece of metal flashing that I had to re-screw at the corner. With so much debris flying 

around, the LORD protected us, for which we are thankful. For Canadian Thanksgiving on October 8, 

our entire church family came together and we had a great feast. After eating and some time in 

Scripture, we all gave testimony of our thanks to the LORD. As a pastor to these people, I was very 

blessed to hear each give thanks to God for His working in their lives. It is humbling to look around a 

room and see the faces of people that God has allowed you to lead and influence. Also in October, I 

was able to take advantage of some air miles and make a short trip to see my dad on his 80th birthday. 

The time went so quickly, but I am very thankful for these little opportunities to be with family on this 

side of eternity. Missionaries of the past said goodbye to family at the shipyard, knowing they would 

likely never see their family again until Heaven; we are very blessed in our day to have such amazing 

transportation opportunities.   

 

With winter upon us, we are making plans to start up several different teaching opportunities. I will be 

teaching a Bible Institute class on weeknights and Loretta is preparing to hold some weekly meetings 

with our ladies who are raising children. There is much ground to be prepared and seeds to be sown, 

but we are thankful for a group of believers who are hungry for God’s truth. We are also preparing to 

have some baptisms soon. Please pray with us that through this winter we would see much growth in 

the lives of these believers and also progress made in witnessing to the many souls all around us.  

 

   Christ’s for the Arctic,\, 

Paul J., Loretta, Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, and Eden Hitz 

Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

Praises: 

1. Safety Traveling 

2. Successful winter preparation 

 

 

 

Prayer Requests: 

1. God’s wisdom in our lives 

2. Spiritual growth of believers 

3. Plans to buy a home and expand the church  

 

Hitz Family 
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BAFFIN BITS: 

ARCTIC ATMOSPHERE 

Iqaluit: Oct. 19, ’18 

13 F (-11 C)  
Wind chill 5 F (-15 C) 

Sunrise: 7:34 a.m. 

Sunset: 5:04 p.m. 
 
 



  

 

 
Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

The month of July marks nine years since Loretta and I and our (then) two children left North Carolina and 

flew to begin our life in Nunavut. We spent nine months in Rankin Inlet interning with the Nathan Jones 

family before moving to Iqaluit. Most of the past eight years in Iqaluit have been marked by laying a solid 

foundation and planting seeds, tending, and often replanting, rather than much “harvesting”, as such work 

often has few outward marks of “success.” However, God is showing some of the beginnings of the harvest 

He is preparing.  

 

As we shared in our last update, in March we had a wedding for a young couple who had professed faith in 

Christ last December. In May, it was our joy to see a second couple whom we had been counseling get 

married as well! Many, many people packed our little auditorium and heard the Gospel preached and 

witnessed its life-changing power in the lives of the couple being married. In these small northern 

communities where “everyone is related” and everyone knows everyone, the impact made by these 

opportunities is far-reaching.  

 

Several in our church have asked about being baptized, and we will soon begin some classes to teach on 

this subject. Please pray with us that those interested would truly understand the significance of baptism 

and be willing to follow the Lord in this area.  

 

This year, the LORD began to press upon my spirit an undeniable urging to pursue options to enlarge our 

church facility and to acquire a home of our own for our growing family. If our family were to move 

out of the church building, we would more than double the space available to the church, and I perceive that 

the LORD’s work would be greatly enhanced. The men of the church are unified in pursuing this 

expansion. With a building dedicated solely for the church, several ministries would be facilitated. One 

such ministry is our “Bible Institute” class. In January we began this class on Monday nights, with four of 

our church adults attending, as well as our oldest son. On a recent Sunday night, all five students were 

recognized for attending and passing the class. (A photo of the class is attached to this email.) Having a 

classroom in the church would greatly aid in continuing these Bible classes and seeing that impact 

extended. Additionally, our church is prayerfully considering beginning a local Christian radio station. 

Radio is very popular in the north, with the radio going constantly in many homes. There is no local 

Christian radio station of any kind in the whole territory and we think this would be a powerful way to 

impact our community. More space is needed in order to pursue these opportunities. 

 

The first step towards all these goals is for our family to move out of the church building. Interestingly, an 

old building just three doors down from the church has come up for sale. I have been in contact with the 

vendor, my bank, and a building inspector to see about the possibility of our family purchasing this 

building; thus our home space would be expanded and we would be free to expand the church facility. 

There are plenty of obstacles to hinder this remarkable opportunity, but we are thankful that we have  

One on our side with Whom nothing is impossible. Please pray specifically with us as we intend to make an offer on this building 

soon. We will have to offer significantly less than the asking price and we are looking to God for favor in the eyes of the seller. 

 

If the LORD allows us to proceed with purchasing this old building nearby, we would likely need to bring up a crew of workers to 

make some repairs to it, as well as to help reconfigure part of the church building. There are many details and needs involved in all of 

this that are far beyond our abilities. Please pray with us that GOD would lead and provide for everything that is needed. As always, 

our greatest needs are spiritual in nature and our greatest asset is your faithful prayers. We hope that you will rejoice with us for the 

victories, pray with us for the developments, and continue your vital role of helping us to see God’s Kingdom furthered in this 

remote corner of the world. 
  

 Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

Paul J., Loretta, Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, and Eden Hitz  

Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

Praises:  
1. Nine years in Nunavut 

2. A Godly wedding 

3. Blessed Bible Class  

 

Prayer Requests: 

1. God’s wisdom in our lives 

2. Spiritual growth of believers 

3. Plans to buy a home and expand the church  

 

Hitz Family 

July 2018 

Emmanuel Independent  
Baptist Church 

Pastor Frank Herndon 
704-718-8239 

 
USA AGENCY INFO: 

 
All Points  

 Baptist Mission 
Executive Director: 

Gary Forney 
P.O. Box 977 

New Philadelphia, OH 44663 
www.allpointsbaptist.com 

pnbm.org 
 

CANADIAN AGENCY INFO: 
 

Points North Baptist Mission 
Harvesters Baptist Church 

Pastor Doug Wood 
9488 Westminster Dr. 

London, Ontario N6P 1P3 
CANADA 

www.pnbm.org 
 
 

CONTACT US: 
P.O. Box 11374 

Iqaluit, NU X0A 1H0 
CANADA 

 
 
 

867-979-4852 

hitz4baffin@gmail.com 





  

 

 

Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

It is an exciting time of year in the North as the days are finally getting longer! Winters can be 

extra tiring as there is little to no sunlight. The lure is to sleep all winter and hardly sleep through 

the long days of summer. 

 

Our lives and ministry continue to stay very busy, but blessed. Our church group is gradually 

becoming a true core of believers who are befriending, caring, and praying for one another. We 

are always very cautious when dealing with the souls of the people here; there is so much spiritual 

ignorance and confusion. Jesus spoke of “two-fold children of hell”: people who were converted 

from one false view of God to a new false view of God. Even with the best of intentions, we can 

achieve the same things if we are not careful to follow God’s design in dealing with people. This 

reality can happen in one’s own culture but it is even easier to take place in cross-cultural 

situations. In our ministry in the North, I am positive that we could have had many, many 

“professions” of faith by this time; but it is far easier to see a person mentally assent to pray a 

prayer than it is for a person to truly understand the Gospel and submit themselves to the God of 

it.  

 

This past month we had a very exciting event as we married a young couple in our church 

building. After three years of befriending them, and countless visits, towards the end of last year, 

first the man, then the woman privately accepted the Lord, and then came to tell us. Shortly 

afterward they made a public profession of faith before our church group. Their decision has been 

accompanied by visible changes and we continue to disciple them. For their wedding, there was 

standing room only in our small auditorium; many local family members came and heard the 

Gospel and saw its working in the lives of the couple. Please pray for this young couple and their 

family.  

 

Another development here is that we have started monthly men’s meetings. I have been very 

encouraged with the spiritual conversations the men of the church are able to have. My desire is 

to see these meetings help the men to grow in their own leadership skills. We have four men who 

come consistently to services; please pray that these men would continue to grow to be used of 

the LORD as leaders. 

 

This past month I was able to go to Israel with a few dear friends. The LORD grew my 

understanding greatly through this trip. I had to miss one Sunday here in Iqaluit, but the men of 

the church stepped up and took care of it. As a Pastor, I found that very encouraging. 

 

We could not be doing what we are doing here without your prayers and financial support. I hope 

that the recent blessings we are experiencing in the north will encourage you that “your labor is 

not in vain in the Lord.” 1 Corinthians 15:58 

 

 Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

Paul J., Loretta, 

Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, and Eden Hitz  

  
        Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

Praises:  
1. Church growth 

2. A Godly Wedding 

 

 

 

 

Prayer Requests: 

1. God’s wisdom in our lives 

2. Spiritual growth of believers 
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Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

As I prepared to write this update, I realized that it was ten years ago this month that we began deputation. 

Below is the banner of our first prayer letter; obviously much has changed since that time! Looking back, it 

is encouraging to think through all the blessings of the LORD.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
With the New Year as well, we are reminded of many changes in our lives. This past year we completed 

our second furlough, added a new member to our family, and added two new students to our homeschool as 

the twins began official schooling. This region of the world is constantly changing, with extremes of dark 

and light; we are now in the middle of the winter with its very short days and, in spite of our efforts to 

counter its effects, all the family experience much tiredness. Another big change for our ministry has been 

the moving on of our co-workers; they have left Iqaluit and are pursuing the next step in their lives. All this 

has obviously added more to our plate here, but the LORD uses these changes.  

 

Over Thanksgiving and Christmas Holidays, we had several good meetings at the church. Our 

Thanksgiving meal went very well with many good testimonies. Although many of our regulars were away 

travelling for Christmas, our Christmas Eve service was well-attended, along with three first-time visitors. 

New Year’s Eve was blessed as we had a special time of prayer together after the service. As a Pastor, it 

was very precious to hear the people pray together.  

 

The church plant is doing very well and we continue to see growth in people’s lives. The development is in 

small, incremental steps, but we are assured that a solid, healthy work is growing. With the New Year, we 

are attempting some new avenues to teach and encourage the people here. We are starting monthly men’s 

meetings as a means to see leadership developed in our men. There is a desire in the men to learn, but 

discipleship, sacrifice, and time are necessary. Please pray for the men in our church, that they would 

mature as leaders in their homes and in the assembly. Loretta will also be starting some ladies’ meetings, 

hopefully later in the year. We have no desire to create more “busy” church activities, but simply to see 

people firmed in God’s design.  

 

We have now been permanent residents in Canada long enough to begin the process of applying for 

Canadian citizenship (dual with the U.S.). We are excited about this opportunity: what a blessing it would 

be to in every way be a member of the country to which God has called us! Please pray with us that we 

could get this very valuable status.  

 

Ten years has gone quickly. May the LORD find us all faithful - full in the firmness of His truth - until He 

returns! 

 

 Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

Paul J., Loretta, 

Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, and Eden Hitz  

  
        Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

Praises:  
1. Family’s health 
2. Church growth 
3. Ten years of full-time ministry 

 
 
 

Prayer Requests: 
1. God’s wisdom in our lives 
2. Salvation of souls 
3. Growth of the believers 
4. Strength through the dark 

winter 
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Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

We had the delight of welcoming into our home another daughter, Eden Saimata! She was born 

August 23 at our local hospital and was 7 lbs., 15 oz., and 20.5 inches long. Eden and Loretta 

continue to do well since the birth. We also had the pleasure of hosting Loretta’s future sister-in-

law, Hannah, for five weeks to help us with the household responsibilities. She was a joy to have 

here and everyone is missing her now that she has returned home. 

 

Our lives continue to be very full between family and ministry responsibilities. Our Sunday 

service continues to be well attended while our Wednesday night service has seen some increase 

in attendance but in general is much smaller. We are continuing to personally disciple several 

people and continue to need your prayer as we are dealing with a multitude of different issues. 

We are thankful for what God is doing in lives! 

 

In September, my Grandfather died and joined my Grandmother in heaven just three weeks after 

her “graduation.” I was not able to go to my Grandmother’s funeral, but with my Grandpa’s the 

LORD worked many things out perfectly to enable me to go. My flights were delayed and I 

literally got to each airport gate just in time to board the next plane, and got to my Grandpa just 

nine hours before he died. Although he was unable to speak, I was able to talk to, pray with, and 

sing to my 92-year-old WW2-veteran Grandpa with whom I have so many, many memories. 

What a gift from the LORD to briefly see him and communicate one last time (for now!) with 

him and also to literally help pick up and carry his earthly body after his death. The LORD uses 

these experiences to have us “lay to heart” (Ecclesiastes 7:2) the reality of our mortality, the  

brevity of life, and the importance of living for eternity. While preparing for the funeral and 

graveside service, I was reminded of hearing my Grandpa share his testimony of salvation years 

ago. He grew up in Chattanooga, TN in an unbelieving home. When he was a mid-teenager, soon 

before the United States would enter World War II, his family moved to a new house just a few 

blocks from the Central Avenue Baptist Mission; this mission was possibly the first satellite 

chapel out of Highland Park Baptist Church. The pastor of the Mission knocked on the door of 

my Grandpa’s home and he and his brother accepted the invitation to listen to the Gospel. That 

very day my Grandpa accepted the LORD as his Savior. My Grandpa and eventually the whole 

family began to walk the three blocks to attend the services at the Mission. Because of these small 

beginnings, because of a man whom we think was called “Bro. Black”, my Grandpa always kept 

his family in Baptist churches. My mother was saved as a result of hearing the Gospel in these 

churches, and eventually I was as well. I will never meet Bro. Black in this life, but I look 

forward to meeting him one day soon and thanking him and praising the LORD for His grace in 

our lives. I hope this true story will encourage each of you to truly seek to walk with your God 

and Savior, to know Him accurately, and to be faithful to His cause and Kingdom. We will never 

know in this life what all the LORD is doing.  

 

 Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

Paul J., Loretta, 

Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, and Eden Hitz  

 

        Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

Praises:  
1. Loretta’s and baby’s good 

health 
2. Grandpa’s entry to Heaven 
3. Visit by supporting Pastor and 

wife, the Timmerman’s 

 
 

Prayer Requests: 
1. God’s Wisdom in our lives 
2. Salvation of souls 
3. Continued study of the Inuit 

language 
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Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

We are settled back in Iqaluit and enjoying the “warm” summer. We say “warm” because 

the summer temperatures are typically in the 50’s and 60’s (10º-15º Celsius) here. We are 

so thankful to be home! The longer God has us here, the more this place truly feels like our 

earthly (although still temporary) home. These people have become our people and we 

pray and continue to work to see that these people truly see us as one of them. 

 

There have been many needs and responsibilities with returning to Baffin Island. Nathan 

Schrock, Loretta’s younger brother, has completed his two-month internship with us and in 

Rankin Inlet, helping to fill in for Nathan Jones and Kangiqliniq Baptist Church. Nathan 

has done a great job and will soon be starting his senior year at Bible College. Please pray 

for him as he seeks God’s direction for the next steps in his life.  

 

The ministry here is growing. That is not to say that our Sunday and Wednesday crowd has 

grown exponentially, but that the LORD has given us more and more opportunities for 

ministry with the people here. We are actively discipling some of our church folks and 

working with unbelievers to see them come to true faith – firmness – in God.  

 

Along with the ministry to others, our growing family is a great focus for this time in our 

lives. Our oldest son just turned ten. It is sobering to realize that roughly half of his “at 

home” training is past. These years are so important and we desire your prayers that we 

would discipline ourselves to know and walk in God’s design for training our children. 

Loretta is due with baby #8 at the end of this month! We have a friend coming up to be 

with us for a bit to help with the extra responsibilities.  

 

During the summer, there are always many projects that need to be done. With the warm 

weather being so brief, summer is an important time to get as much outdoor work 

accomplished as possible. Yearly maintenance on the house, vehicle maintenance and 

repairs, and a number of remaining projects on the church property keep us very busy. We 

also received our yearly sealift order of dry goods and other materials; it is always a 

process to get all those things organized in the house, as many of the items must be kept 

from freezing and heated space in the arctic is always hard to come by.  

 

This past week we received word that Paul’s Grandmother died and entered her rest with 

the LORD. She was bedridden for a number of years and we are happy for her. It is 

moments like these that are great reminders of the brevity of life and the necessity to “seek 

those things which are above.” (Colossians 3:1) Thank you for your prayers for our family 

at this time.  

       

Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

 

Paul J., Loretta, 

 Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, and Baby Hitz  

 

     Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

Praises:  
1. Nathan’s good internship 
2. Loretta’s and baby’s good health 
3. Grandma’s Entry to Heaven 
4. Hannah’s coming to Iqaluit to help  

 

Prayer Requests: 
1. God’s Wisdom in our lives 
2. Salvation of souls 
3. Nathan’s senior year of Bible College 
4. Loretta and the delivery of Baby Girl 
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Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

We are now ending our four-and-a-half month furlough in the States; we will keep this 

update short as we are crossing the border today and will be flying back to Iqaluit on June 

13. This furlough has been a great blessing to our family! We have been encouraged by 

many along the way and count it an honor to have represented Christ and preached His 

Word in many of our supporting churches. During this furlough, the LORD provided us 

with two new supporting churches. We thank the LORD for His people who care that His 

Word be proclaimed to the ends of the earth.  

 

We are returning to the field, our home, excited to get back to the work there. With us is 

Loretta’s brother, who will be doing a two-month internship in Nunavut. Please pray for 

Nathan as he learns and ministers in the north. It will be a busy but blessed summer, 

indeed.  

 

Please pray for safety traveling the last miles and for a smooth border crossing today 

(Friday). We are looking to the LORD for continued personal, family, and ministry growth 

as we return to the far north. To those churches that we were not able to visit this furlough, 

we are sending a package of prayer letters to you. If you do not receive them within the 

next few weeks, please let us know. For those who have asked for a prayer letter and/or 

video link, you should be receiving those soon as well.  

 

       

Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

 

Paul J., Loretta, 

 Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, and Baby Hitz  

 

     Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

 

Praises:  
1. Safety traveling  
2. Good meetings with supporting 

churches 
3. A Summer Intern in Nunavut 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prayer Requests: 
1. God’s Wisdom in our lives 
2. Continued language study 
3. Salvation of souls 
4. Good Border Crossing 
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Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

Hello to all! We are halfway through our furlough and grateful to report that we have had 

safe travels over many thousands of miles. The LORD has indeed been gracious to us! Our 

travels have taken us from Ottawa to as far west as Arizona and as far east as North 

Carolina. All of our supporting churches that we’ve visited have been a blessing to us and 

we have been encouraged by the love and care shown. It is fun to watch our children 

experience so many things that were normal to our childhood, but are foreign to them. 

We’ve gotten a barrage of questions such as, “Why does one town need so many stores and 

restaurants?” and, “Do they have bathrooms in the States?” The children have also been 

fascinated and terrified by bugs, thunderstorms, and the threat of tornados, some things that 

they never encounter in the far north. 

 

Our co-worker, Bro. Thad, reports continued good services and ministering opportunities 

in Iqaluit while we are gone. We are very grateful to have their family continuing the 

ministry in our absence. Though we are away, our hearts are not far from our home and the 

dear friends we have there. It is neat to see how the LORD ties one’s hearts to the people to 

whom He sends one. Please keep the believers in Iqaluit in prayer as well as the many who 

still need to be saved.  

 

We are delighted that the LORD is giving us another child, and it is a GIRL!! Maybe some 

of you noticed the subtle hint in our last prayer letter in which we included “Baby Hitz” at 

the end of our signature. Loretta is due at the end of August; we intend to get back to 

Iqaluit in June and have the baby up there. Please keep Loretta and the baby in prayer as 

we travel. 

 

Another blessing is that God is sending another summer intern to Nunavut! Nathan 

Schrock is a Bible College student who will be helping out with our ministry and the 

Baptist church in Rankin Inlet. We’d appreciate your prayers for Nathan as he finishes up 

his junior year at Ambassador Baptist College and makes preparations to come north in 

June for about eight weeks.   

 

We have just uploaded our furlough video to the internet. For those who would like to see 

our update video, as I mentioned before, just send us a reply e-mail and we will send you a 

private link to view the video. 

 

       

Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

 

Paul J., Loretta, 

 Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, and Baby Hitz  

 

     Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

 

Praises:  
1. Safety traveling thus far 
2. Good meetings with supporting 

churches 
3. Good report from the ministry in 

Iqaluit 
 

 

Prayer Requests: 
1. God’s Wisdom in our lives 
2. Continued language study 
3. Salvation of souls 
4. Safety traveling on furlough 
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Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

Our family is now in the States for the next four months. We are looking forward to 

updating many of our supporting churches, presenting the far north to a few new churches, 

and spending some precious time with family and friends. We had a blessed trip down 

from Nunavut, and we trust the LORD for safety and His blessings and provision as we 

travel the States. God graciously provided a twelve-passenger van from a Christian 

business man and all of our needs are being met.  

 

December and January were full as we saw the return of our co-workers, had Christmas 

activities and special services, saw the arrival of the Peacocks’ seventh baby, and prepared 

to take our furlough. Our church Christmas party was a particular joy; though we are not 

consumed with numbers as though that is the standard of success, we were definitely 

encouraged to see a record attendance of 61 souls for that gathering. The message given 

that evening was on the meaning of the title “Christ” as attributed to Jesus, seeing Him as 

the “Chosen One” promised from the earliest days of man’s history (Genesis 3:15). 

 

The ministry in the north is going well; we continue to see a number of the people who 

come to church growing in their understanding of God and their relationship with Him. We 

have been giving marriage counseling to a young couple who have been seriously seeking 

God’s leading in their life. It is such a joy to see people growing and listening to God’s 

Spirit through His Word! Please pray for this couple and the number of others who are 

hearing the Word: that the lost would come to saving faith and that the saved would 

continue to grow in their understanding. Below is a recent photo after a Sunday service. 

Some of our regular attenders were missing, including Thad and Emily, as little Brooke 

was born only a few hours later! 

 

Although we will not be able to visit with all our churches on this short furlough, we will 

try to send a video update and prayer cards to those churches that we are not able to see this  

time. If anyone who receives this letter would also like to receive our 

update video or prayer card, please respond to our e-mail address 

with your contact information and we will try to include you in the 

mailing. Please know that you are ALL appreciated for your part in 

our ministry. Thank you for giving and praying for the LORD’s work 

in the far north! 

 

We will keep you updated in the following months as to how our 

furlough is going, and we earnestly desire your prayers for safety as 

we travel many miles. Also, please pray that God would use us to be 

a blessing to God’s people and anyone we may meet as we travel. 

        

Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

Paul J., Loretta, 

 Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, Elaina, and Baby Hitz  

 

     Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

Praises:  
1. Well-attended church services 
2. Safety traveling thus far 
3. Safe Delivery of Brooke Peacock 

 

 

Prayer Requests: 
1. God’s Wisdom in our lives 
2. Continued language study 
3. Salvation of souls 
4. Safety traveling on furlough 
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Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

Hello from the far north! Our world is covered in white and the bay is making its gradual 

transformation into a sheet of solid ice. With the return of winter, we are very thankful for 

one big, new change for us: the purchase of a wood stove for the church and house. It is 

already installed and we are amazed at what a difference it makes! Our house will 

definitely be a LOT warmer throughout the long winters. We want to thank Pastor Douglas 

McClain and New Testament Baptist Church in Ontario for all they did to help us get it 

shipped up here, along with a sea lift (cargo ship) order of food and supplies that was 

delivered last month. (See picture below.) Some of you are probably wondering how we 

can have a wood stove on an island where there are no trees! Wood is actually fairly easy 

to acquire – either at the dump where scrap lumber is thrown away or from the airlines that 

are constantly throwing away used shipping pallets. 

 

The ministry continues to go well. We celebrated Canadian Thanksgiving last month and 

were thankful to see most of the folks and some visitors come to the church dinner. Some 

of the believers have grown tremendously in the past several months as they’ve been 

consistently under the teaching of the Word. We also have an influence in the lives of 

many who are not believers, with some attending church. Please pray with us for those who 

are hearing, whether at a church service or from home visits, that souls would genuinely 

understand who Christ is and the salvation He has provided; and even more so, that they 

would grow to have a right view of the LORD and walk in His way. Ministering in a 

different culture, mistakes can easily be made when trying to communicate Scripture. Your 

prayers to intercede for these precious souls, and for us as God’s 

representatives, are greatly appreciated. 

 

We are planning to take a short furlough next year, leaving the 

end of January and returning mid-June. We look forward to 

seeing many of you soon! Though we will not be able to visit all 

of our churches this time, we hope to see the rest of you on our 

next furlough. 

 

With Christmas coming soon, we will have many opportunities to 

minister and use the season to point people to the Savior. Please 

pray with us during the coming holidays that many people would 

hear and positively respond to the truth. 

 

      

Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

 

Paul J., Loretta, 

 

 Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, and Elaina Hitz  

 

     Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

Praises:  
1. Well-attended church services 
2. Health and safety for family 
3. Arrival of sea lift stuff 

 

 
 

Prayer Requests: 
1. Wisdom in our lives 
2. Continued language study 
3. Salvation of souls 
4. Co-workers’ return on Dec. 15 
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Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

Hello from Baffin Island! When we last wrote to you in June, spring had finally come to 

us. Three months later, summer is over and autumn is upon us with lots of rain, wind, and 

sleet, a little bit of snow, and temperatures below freezing point at night. Each season bears 

the mark of the Creator’s handiwork and brings with it different opportunities and 

responsibilities. Of course, we will miss warm, sunny days but we also are looking forward 

to what God has for us this winter season.  

 

The summer was very busy for us with outdoor projects, fishing, maintenance, and many 

ministry opportunities. We are thrilled to report that many of the first time visitors that I 

previously mentioned are now attending regularly. Three new families have started coming 

this summer as well as three single adults and we have had many more visitors. God has 

continued to give us open doors to preach His Word into lives and homes. We have spent 

years in Iqaluit just trying to “break through” and now that God is giving us people who 

are listening, the responsibility of shepherding weighs heavily upon us. Please pray with us 

that God would have the victory in these individuals and families: that they would become 

rooted and grounded in the LORD. There are so many distractions and we are not ignorant 

of Satan’s devices. 

 

In July, Paul’s parents were able to visit for the first time. It was a very special time for all 

of us and great memories were made. The picture below is of the oldest six grandkids 

standing with Grandpa and Grandma between the jaw bones of a bowhead whale. 

 

Our co-workers are still traveling on furlough and are 

doing well. Many of the folks here keep asking us when 

they are coming back. They are planning to return to 

Iqaluit in December. Please keep them in prayer. 

 

These days there is much going on in our lives personally 

and in the ministry publicly. Your support and prayers are 

greatly appreciated. Loretta’s health is good once again, 

seven months after her surgery. We both are quickly 

approaching the mid-point of our “three score and ten 

years” allotment of time from our Creator and are realizing 

more and more the importance of laying solid foundations: 

in our home with our children and marriage, in our 

personal walk with the LORD, and in our ministry. As you 

pray for us, pray that we would ever be seeking and 

receptive to know and follow God’s design. Time is too 

short to waste it on anything else. May the LORD bless 

you for your ministry in our lives! 

 Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

 

Paul J., Loretta, Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, and Elaina Hitz  

 

     Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

Praises:  
1. Visit from family 
2. Growth in people coming to church 
3. Progress made throughout the summer 

 

Prayer Requests: 
1. Wisdom in our lives 
2. Continued language study 
3. Salvation of souls 
4. Co-workers’ furlough 
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Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

Hello from the Far North! We are excited about spring’s arrival here in Iqaluit. The 

bay is still many feet thick with ice, but most of the snow has melted, and the sun is 

bright all day and through much of the night as well. Our boys have excitedly gotten 

their bicycles out and are joyfully riding around the yard.  

 

Spring and summer are typically a very busy time for us. The warmer weather 

affords additional ministry opportunities, as people are out and about more. This 

summer we have plans to finish up some small projects on the church property as 

well as complete some annual maintenance. We also intend to do some fishing and 

hunting throughout the summer and early fall to stock our freezer with meat for the 

winter. It is a blessing to have these local meats - arctic char (much like salmon), 

and seal - accessible for our consumption. If you’ve never had seal meat, you are 

missing out! And there are many ways to enjoy fish: boiled, raw, frozen, dried, 

fried, or smoked. Some of our younger children (the real Canadians) even enjoy 

eating the fish eyeballs raw: something their parents encourage but do not partake of 

personally.  

 

Our co-workers flew out this week for their furlough in the States. It is going to be 

very different without them in Iqaluit. While they will be missed, we are glad for 

their opportunity to report to churches and visit family.  

 

Loretta’s brother, Matthew, was able to visit us for a couple of weeks before he 

heads off to Bible college in the Fall. He was a delight to have around, as well as a 

great help to us with some work (even snow shoveling) on the church property. 

 

Thank you for those who continue to pray for Loretta’s health subsequent to her 

recent surgery. She is steadily increasing in stamina, though it will still be a while 

before she is back to her full strength. 

 

As we mentioned last month, please do note the name change for our mission 

agency. It is a change in name only; all other details remain the same. Please also 

note that this applies only to our U.S. churches.  

 

In the past two months we have had more than a dozen first-time visitors to our 

church services. Some have been returning and we are pleased with the interest 

shown in God’s Word. Please pray with us that God would raise up a group of 

people serious to know and follow God as revealed in His Word.  

 

Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

 

Paul J., Loretta, Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, and Elaina Hitz  

 

     Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

Praises:  
1. Visit from family 
2. Visitors to church  
3. Many recent ministry opportunities 

 
 

 

Prayer Requests: 
1. Loretta’s full recovery 
2. Continued language study 
3. Salvation of souls 
4. Co-workers’ furlough  

 

Hitz Family 
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Sunset 10:29 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 

 

Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

Hello from the far north! The past weeks have been eventful and surprising for our 

family with Loretta’s unexpected surgery and gradual recovery. God has strongly 

reminded us of the brevity of life, the weakness of our flesh, and His faithfulness 

through all things. Thank you for praying for Loretta’s health. She is making a good 

recovery and just recently has felt some of her stamina return. She still has months 

of recovery to go, but we praise the LORD for His healing. 

 

God saw fit to provide us with visits from my (Paul’s) sister for a couple of weeks, 

and then from Loretta’s mother for another two weeks. Their combined help has 

made a big difference for our family as Loretta recovers. We have enjoyed the 

fellowship with family that we have not seen in a long while.  

 

Our children are steadily growing and we are reminded of the great importance of 

these formative years in their lives. Please pray for them that they would continue to 

have soft hearts to God’s truth and that we as parents would reflect Christ to them, 

and accurately disciple them in His truth. 

 

Other news of interest is that our co-workers will be leaving for furlough next month 

and we will again be alone at the helm of the ministry here. Please pray for the 

Peacocks as they make final travel preparations.  

 

With the start of the New Year, we began having a once-a-month special “Church 

Family Night.” God has blessed the special services and we’ve seen great 

attendance each time we have had it. We also had a large turnout for our 

Resurrection Sunday service; many stayed for a meal right after the service and 

visited for a long time. We pray that God will nurture a hunger for His Word and a 

desire for Godly fellowship. Please pray with us for the families and individuals that 

we are visiting, befriending, and teaching.  It has been nearly seven years since our 

family left for Nunavut and the things we have seen the LORD accomplish recently 

sure seemed impossible to the young couple who left for the arctic with two little 

children years ago. 

 

Please note that the name of our mission agency has been changed and all support 

checks should be made out to All Points Baptist Mission. There is essentially no 

change going on here as All Points has been the sister ministry of Points North for 

many years, operating out of the same office and church. The two names are 

amalgamating. Bro. Gary Forney is remaining as the executive director of the 

combined agencies. 

 

Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

 

Paul J., Loretta, Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, and Elaina Hitz  

 

     Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

Praises: 
1. Loretta’s continued recovery from 

surgery 
2. Additional help from family 
3. Visitors to church and special services 

 

Prayer Requests: 
1. Loretta’s full recovery 
2. Continued language study 
3. Salvation of souls 
4. Training of our 7 children 
5. Co-workers’ furlough plans 

Hitz Family 

April 2016 

Emmanuel Independent  
Baptist Church 

Pastor Frank Herndon 
704-718-8239 

 
All Points  

 Baptist Mission 
Executive Director: 

Gary Forney 
P.O. Box 977 

New Philadelphia, OH 44663 
pnbm.org 

 
Contact Us: 

P.O. Box 11374 
Iqaluit, NU X0A 1H0 

CANADA 
867-979-4852 

hitz4baffin@gmail.com 

BAFFIN BITS: 

ARCTIC ATMOSPHERE 

Iqaluit: March 31, ’16 

-12 F (-24 C) 

  

Sunrise 5:55 a.m. 

Sunset 7:21 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 

 

Dear Supporting Churches and Friends, 

 

It is a new year! In looking back on 2015, we see much to be thankful for: 

 

In the beginning of the year, we were in the States on furlough and enjoying some 

time with family during the holidays. In February, we received our long-awaited 

Canadian permanent residence! Shortly after that, Paul had a burst appendix with 

near septic conditions and spent five days in the hospital in South Carolina. God 

provided through this difficult times with the help of old friends and the forming of 

new. 

 

After returning to Baffin Island in April, we soon got busy with working to 

complete the church building, catching up with local friends, planning for a summer 

intern, and getting back into the full scope of the ministry of the Iqaluit church plant. 

 

In May we had a summer intern, Gage Gilbert, with us for two months. His 

internship included going to a small neighboring community, Paul teaching a two-

month Inuktitut beginners’ course, and many other profitable and enjoyable 

ventures. 

 

In June, Loretta’s Grandfather died. God worked in a sudden and miraculous way 

for Loretta to get a “free” air miles ticket off of the island and she was able to attend 

the funeral. This part of Loretta’s family are Old-Order Amish. God worked it out 

that ALL the children and grandchildren of Loretta’s Grandpa were able to come to 

the funeral; this large effort made by the non-Amish cousins greatly impacted our 
many unsaved relatives.  

 

In August our co-workers’ parents, Pastor Don and Debbie Barth, visited when 

Emily was due to deliver Isaac. Pastor Barth was a great help for Thad and I to 

finish up some work on the church property.  

 

In October, our third daughter, Elaina Leetia, was born! A good friend, Jennifer 

Hempen, flew up and was a great help to us for several weeks surrounding Elaina’s 

birth.  

 

In November we had the much-anticipated Grand Opening of Iqaluit Baptist 

Church’s building. The building was packed out and the Gospel was preached. God 

used the Grand Opening to give us new contacts and ministry opportunities.  

 

In December we had a Christmas candlelight carol-sing service which brought out 

several first-time visitors. Having the church building has provided a lot of new 

opportunities such as this.  

  

We are very thankful for each of you, individuals and churches, who have supported 

us throughout the past year. May the LORD bless you for your faithfulness! Planting 

a church in the far north is a slow process but be assured that God is working.  

 
Christ’s for the Arctic, \, 

 

Paul J., Loretta, Paul Jon, Kenny, Micah, Josiah, Julia, MaryBeth, and Elaina Hitz  

 

     Isaiah 42:4 “The isles shall wait for His law.” 

 

Hitz Family 

January 2016 

Emmanuel Independent  
Baptist Church 

Pastor Frank Herndon 
704-718-8239 

 
Points North 

 Baptist Mission 

Director Gary Forney 
P.O. Box 977 

New Philadelphia, OH 44663 
pnbm.org 

 

Contact Us: 
P.O. Box 11374 

Iqaluit, NU X0A 1H0 
CANADA 

867-979-4852 

hitz4baffin@gmail.com 

BAFFIN BITS: 

ARCTIC ATMOSPHERE 

Iqaluit: Jan. 21, ’16 

-15 F (-26 C) 

Windchill -40  

Sunrise 8:44 a.m. 

Sunset 2:46 p.m. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Praises: 

1. Good Christmas 
time ministry 
opportunities 

2. A healthy family 
 

Prayer Requests: 

1. Continued language 
study 

2. Local people to 

respond to God’s 
conviction 

3. Safety through 

winter 




